From: Long Term RFP 2

Cc: Long Term RFP 2

Subject: LT2 RFP: Engagement Postponed, Change to Proposal Submission Deadlines & IESO Response to Stakeholder
Feedback Document Posted

Date: January 27, 2025 2:22:49 PM

Hello,

You are receiving this email as a subscriber to the IESO’s Long-Term RFP mailing list, or as
an attendee of a recent LT2 RFP engagement webinar.

The IESO is providing the following updates:
1. The LT2 RFP engagement scheduled for Tuesday January 28, 2025 has been
postponed and will be rescheduled at a later date.

With a provincial election expected to be called early this week, the IESO will be
adhering to established caretaker principles for government agencies and will be
pausing external engagements until the election has concluded. This means
stakeholder and community engagements scheduled during this period will be
postponed and external communications will be limited.

During this time, we are still here to help. If you have any questions, please reach

out to engagement@ieso.ca.

2. As a result of stakeholder feedback, the Proposal Submission Deadlines for the
LT2(e-1) RFP and the LT2(c-1) RFP have been extended to the following dates:

Proposal Submission Deadline
LT2(e-1) RFP October 16, 2025
LT2(c-1) RFP December 18, 2025

This is intended to provide proponents with additional time to meaningfully engage
with municipalities and Indigenous communities. As was noted in the response to
feedback document, stakeholders have indicated to the IESO that an extension
would result in more submissions, enhancing competitiveness and lower prices for
ratepayers.

3. The IESO has posted the following documents to the Long-Term RFP
Engagements webpage:

o IESO Response to Stakeholder Feedback

This is the IESO’s response to feedback received for the LT2 RFP Engagement
Webinar held on December 12, 2024.

Please continue to monitor the Long-Term RFP Engagements webpage for information on
upcoming engagements on the LT2 RFPs.

Please visit the Long-Term 2 RFP webpage for the latest information on the LT2 RFPs, or
email us at LT2.RFP@ieso.ca with any questions you may have.

Regards,

Long-Term RFP Procurement Team
Independent Electricity System Operator (IESO)

Web Page: Long-Term 2 RFP

This communication is being sent to you because you have subscribed to the Long-Term
RFPs distribution list. Unsubscribe here.
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